
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  Mark your calendar  

  APRIL:  1  Overnight in Orange County 

                    2  Orange County Pancake Breakfasst 

         3  Board Meeting Valarie’s 7pm 

       14  Business Meeting  San Carlos Rec. 7  

                    29  Lakeside Parade (Target in El Cajon) 8:15       

      

     MAY:    7  All Ford Picnic ???? 

                12  Meeting San Carlos Rec. 7 pm 

                18  Tour to Camp Pendleton  

       Midweek tour and security clearance needed   

                 20  Tierrasanta Patriots Parade 

                29  Kensington Memorial Day Parade ???    

               

               

               

PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Paul Winchester  
 

April is Tax month; I hope you are ready to get your tax report in before the dead line. 
 

We had a great Tour out to Jamul at Vic and Joyce Patterson’s Ranch. It turned out to be a 

nice day with no rain. Thank you Stan and Judy Boyer and Patterson’s for hosting. 
 

Read all about our trip to the Orange County Pancake Breakfast in the May Quail Call. 
 

Jim Taber scheduled our first parade as the Lakeside Parade on April 29th. 
 

The next meeting will be on Friday April 14th at 7:00pm. Come and see what Patty Winchester has cooked up for 

Fashions and lifestyles this month, and what interesting information Richard Books can amuse us with for Technical 

advice, so far we learned what is not a boat anchor. Dave and Kris Francis always have interesting items for ways and 

means. The membership raffle is guaranteed to go to someone who is present each month. I hope to see you there.  
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San Diego Model A Ford Club Inc. 
Celebrating over 50 years of Model A’ing 

  
Editors Ramblings:  Valarie Basham 
 

My poor ‘31 Sport Coupe lovely named JEFFFF by Gene Amy, has NOT been out and about lately, and He has four 

brand new Goodyear shoes, thanks to Hansen’s Garage.  Life and family obligations have just gotten in the way the 

last couple of weeks.  I hated to miss the Patterson’s Ranch tour and the Orange County Breakfast but my spies have 

been out there, with their cell phones, aka cameras.  They have provided me with some nice pictures for future recipi-

ents of the coveted Hard Luck Trophy.  The May issue of the Quail Call will have details of this past weekends tour 

to Orange County.  Don’t miss the April 14th Meeting to find out just who will go home with that lovely conversa-

tion center piece, aka Hard Luck Trophy.   My Mom is home and feeling much better, she needs to get her strength 

back so we can travel to PA., to be with my sister & family, later April or early May.  Thank you for all the kind 

thoughts and prayers for my family during this crazy time. 



 

 

             QUAIL CALL 
 

Published monthly by San Diego Model A Ford Club 

All articles submitted for publication should reach the editor  

before the 25th of each month.  All articles become the property  

of San Diego Model A Ford Club and are subject to corrections  

or revisions.  Permission granted to reprint articles.   

 

You will find past and present issue of the Q.C. on the website 

EDITOR 
Valarie Basham                    

 9271 Huntington Ave. 

San Diego, Ca.  92123-3124 

(858) 278-6317 

E-mail:dcmomof12@aol.com 
 

WEB SITE 
     www.sdmodelaclub.com or 

www.sandiegomodelaclub.com 

2017 BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
 

Membership     Ed Woodruff             (619) 660-8252 

Fashions     Patty Winchester   (619) 504-4508    

Refreshments     Janet Books               (619) 221-8225 

Cor. Secretary     Bill Corson      (619) 445-1321 

Sunshine Lady    Barbara Amy    (619) 562-0548 

Property     Reen Kotas          (858) 278-8178 

Ways & Means   Dave Francis    (619) 966-9040 

Merchandise     Betsy Johnson           (619) 280-2492 

Rec. Rep.     JudyJo Beardslee      (619) 465-9513 

Defender,      Ray Beardslee           (619) 465-9513 

Mail-box      Ray Beardslee           (619) 465-9513 

So. Ca. Rep.     John Frazee               (760) 729-4865 

Web Master     Dave Johnson   (619) 921-9405    

CLUB MAILING ADDRESS:  P.O. BOX 19805 SAN DIEGO, CA. 92159 

  Model A Restorers Club 
       

      6721 Merriman Road,  

       Garden City, Michigan 48135 

  (734) 427-9050 

 

E-mail: modelarestorers@sbcglobal.net  

Website:  www.modelaford.org  
Dues are $45.00  per calendar year.   

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
  

PRESIDENT       Paul Winchester     (619) 599-3116 

VICE PRES.      Jim Taber   (619) 447-7801 

SECRETARY     JoBeth  Stelzer (619) 851-9670 

TREASURER     Steve Lovell (858) 277-0216  

TOURS               Stan Boyer   (619) 224-5386 

TECHNICAL      Richard Books (619) 221-8225 

PAST PRES.       Dave Johnson         (619) 921-9405    

 

 Board Meetings are held quarterly: see Quail 

 Call for dates and location.  All member are 

 welcome to attend, just let the host or hostess 

 know you are coming. 

Model A Ford Club of America 
 

250 S. Cypress Street 

La Habra, Ca. 90631-5515                                                                                              

(562) 697-2712 

 

E-mail: info@mafca.com 

Website:  www.mafca.com 

Dues are $40.00  per calendar year. 

BUSINESS MEETING HELD THE 2ND FRIDAY   San Carlos Recreation Center 

OF EACH MONTH AT 7:00 PM     6445 Lake Badin Ave. 

          San Diego, Ca.            (619) 527-3443 

The San Diego Model A Ford Club was first founded in 1957 by a few dedicated Model A owners.  Our pur-

pose is to help preserve the Model A, which was in production by the Ford Motor Company from 1928-1931.    

Ownership of a Model A is not a requirement for membership in the club.  Membership dues are $30.00 per 

calendar year.  Membership in one of the National Clubs is mandatory (either MARC or MAFCA) and the re-

sponsibility of each member.  Contact information  to join a National Club is listed below:  



 

 

SAN DIEGO MODEL A CLUB, INC                                                                                                               

General Business Meeting    
March 10, 2017 

 

Presidents Report-Paul Winchester: Paul shared, his and Patty’s moment in the lime 

light, being interview by a reporter for our local tv station, on the closing of the bay side 

Anthony’s Fish Grotto. Clyde Marion also shared his experience with Turko. The yearly 

club audit will be done by Roxie Faust that should be finished by the June meeting. Stan and Judy thanks for put-

ting on a great tour of the Mormon Battalion in February. We also have tickets for a fundraiser by the MARC /

Hub City Model A’s that are available, see Paul. 
 

Refreshments-Janet Books: Please sign up to share refreshments at the meetings for the next couple of months, 

looks like we are a little short. 
 

Ways & Means-Dave & Kris Francis: 1930 license plate frame, Home fragrance set with hand towel, Ray do-

nated a valve cover, 3 Caterpillar hats, wrench and polishing towels with polish, 1931 truck photo, $15.00 Rubio’s 

gift card and the 50/50 drawing. 
 

Parades- Jim Tabor: Lakeside Parade will be April 29th. The Kiwanis Club will put on a Patriot’s Day Parade in 

Terrasanta, May 20th. And the La Mesa Flag Day parade will be June 3rd, we will meet @ the former Coco’s on 

Lake Murray Blvd. 
 

Tours-Stan & Judy Boyer:  We will be visiting the Patterson’s Ranch in Jamul on March 25, for BBQ hamburg-

ers and a potluck. Please sign up for side dishes. And for April we will be going to the Orange County Pancake 

Breakfast. In May, will be the Camp Pendleton tour on Thursday May 18th. Please make sure to get your required 

information in, in order to get on base. 
 

Club Apparel-Betsy Johnson: Betsy had all the pictures from the banquet printed up, make sure you get yours. 

Jackets and shirts are available. 
 

Newsletter-Valarie Basham, Our Club Glue: Still has extra club Rosters @1.25 each, don’t forget to get an extra 

for your car. And 1 newsletter from another model A club. 
 

Membership-Ed Woodruff: There are 68 members in attendance. We welcome RJ Taylor who purchased Karen 

Whittkop’s 1928 Coupe. 
 

Fashions-Patty  Winchester:Theme- Hollywood fashion trends, cameras and viewers.  Some trends from Holly-

wood were decorating and dying satin shoes to match your outfits and bleached bob style hair.  Bill Corson shared 

his Eastman Box camera. He also showed era mug shots and cadaver pictures that he acquired from working for 

the police department. Fred Crone showed a 1935 German camera that was his father-in-law’s. Valarie, brought 

Jeff’s grandma’s camera that has been used in MAFCA fashions competition. And the ad in the camera showed 

the price of 6 exposures was .25 cents. Nayola had vintage photo albums showing some Model A’s.  Rick Bonno-

ront, showed a large 1900’s camera. Richard Potts had an 8mm movie camera from our era. Jim Train, provided a 

wealth of information about vintage cameras and even showed us how to load the film. 
 

Technical-Richard Books: Displayed a detailed wiring diagram, to show wiring options. The mystery part was 

an early clutch part, Ray Beardslee was the winner. 
 

Defender-Ray Beardslee: It seems the Governor is trying to raise money for the California Bullet train. 

And the possible increases to Californians could be a $.20– $.42 gas tax and a $65.00 increase on all 

vehicle registration fees. Please contact your local representatives to add exempts for old cars. 
 

Jokester-Rick Bonnoront: “Rim Shots” 

Respectfully Submitted, Recording Secretary JoBeth Stelzer 

 



 

 

TOURS: Stan & Judy Boyer 
 

Patterson’s Potluck:  (Saturday, March 25, 2017)   
 

10 “A”s and 1 beautiful 1940 Ford 2-door Deluxe Sedan departed the IHOP at Fenton 

Parkway at 10am to take a trip out to Jamul to “Ranchita El  Shadai” for a country 

ride and potluck lunch at Vic and Joyce Patterson’s. We joined up with four other 

Model A’s and 2 “moderns” in the east county as we went on our way to the Patter-

son’s 15 ½ acre “ranchita”.  There we visited their barnyard --a pig, some chickens, 2 

horses, and a sweet dog named Hershey. We had a great potluck lunch at which time the Patterson’s told us a little 

bit about how the Ranchita El Shadai came to be. They have lived for 24 years on the same property. Afterwards 

some people walked up to the small chapel on the hill. What a special treat to have been invited! Thanks to those 

of you who brought food, helped set up, clean up, take photos, and participate. Thank you to Mike Richardson for 

the helping Vic to cook the great hamburgers and to the Stelzer’s for their “farm fresh” deviled eggs. Special 

thanks to the Patterson’s for hosting the event,  preparation, cleaning, clearing of the weeds in the parking area 

and arranging to have the footpath to the chapel cleared of weeds. 

Mileage goes to: Ray & Judy Jo Beardslee, Jack & Helen Beasley, Arlyn & Nayola Bieber, Richard & Janet 

Books, Stan & Judy Boyer, Roy & Dalene Jensen,  Dave & Betsy Johnson, Judy Norman,, Steve & Nancy Lovell, 

Bud & Judy Swartwood, Rich & JoBeth Stelzer, RJ Taylor +1 and Paul Winchester +1.  Participation goes to:  

Valarie Basham , Ron & Joyce Engen, Vic & Joyce Patterson, Mike & Karen Richardson, and Vern & Lori 

Schwebke, and Jim & Jerriann Taber   First Time Tour: Judy Norman and RJ Taylor. 

 

Orange County Overnight 

&Pancake Breakfast  

(Saturday, April 1st & Sun-

day, April 2nd) 
See the May edition of the Quail 

Call for a recap of this event. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

UPCOMING TOURS : Stan & Judy Boyer 
  

Camp Pendleton: Tour of Rancho Santa Margarita y Las Flores Ranch House, Chapel, Bunkhouse, and 

Mechanized Museum  (Thursday, May 18th, 10am to Noon) 

We’ll leave the Toy’s R Us parking lot located at 1240 W. Morena Blvd. @ 8:00am. We will be taking a 

guided, docent tour of this hacienda style 8,500 square foot, nearly 200 year old, “ranch house”.  Also, we will see 

the chapel, bunkhouse, and mechanized museum. There is no cost for these tours. Unfortunately, they are only open 

on weekdays, not the weekends, for tours. You can only view the inside of the buildings on a guided tour. Judy and 

I went out to take look and reserved the above date and time.  The grounds are pretty with a nice 7 mile drive inside 

Camp Pendleton. The “mechanized museum” has many Marine vehicles from WWI, WWII, Korean War, Vietnam, 

etc. We’ll go out to lunch afterward. Certain personal information is required in order to get onto the military 

base. If you haven’t already signed up to go but wish to join us, call or email Stan Boyer soon after receiving this 

issue of the Quail Call for the information required so that I can forward it to the base. 
  

June:  No tour this month due to car displays, parades, and the Coos Bay, Oregon trip that some in our club 

may be going on. 

———————————————————————–———————————————————–——- 

PARADES & Car Displays: Jim Taber                                                                                                                                                                        

The Parade season has finally arrived.  The first parade is the Lakeside Parade on                                                       
April 29th.  We will meet at the El Cajon Target parking lot (250 Broadway) and planto leave at 8:15                                                                                        

for a 9:35 parade. 

 The next parade is the Kiwanis Patriots Day Parade in Tierra anta, Saturday  

May 20th.  We will meet in the Abby’s (corner of Clairemont Mesa Blvd and Ruffin 

Rd.) parking lot.  The parade starts at 10:00 AM.  Departure time from Abby’s will be 9:00 AM 
  

In the past we have participated in the Kensington Memorial Day Parade which should be on Monday May 

29th.  Currently I have not heard from them but mark your calendars because I’m sure we will. 

  

The third parade will be the La Mesa Flag Day Parade on June 3rd.  We will meet at the now closed COCOS 

parking lot (5550 Lake Murray Blvd.) in time for a 9:00 departure.  The parade is scheduled to start at 10:00 AM. 

—————————————————————————————————————————————— 

FROM THE PASSENGERS SEAT: 
These occasional stories were written from a Model A passenger’s viewpoint to show there are two sides to every 

story; they may differ significantly from the viewpoint of the driver. However, these are true stories. The emotional 

responses to these events ranged from unadulterated fear to possible humor. I know that every passenger has a 

story or two of their own. Please feel free to share yours!  
 

Model A Rain:  
At one of the national Model A meets, my husband offered to take me and three other women club members 
to an antique mall while their husbands attended seminars. So off we went, spending our time looking, wish-
ing, and saying, “My grand-mother had one of those.”  

On the return trip to the hotel, we encountered a rain storm and a young woman in a red sports car who de-
cided to cut in front of us. Apparently she had no understanding of how difficult it is to get a Model A to stop 
on a wet, slippery road. My husband and I did our best to get it to stop, but neither his brake nor the one I 
was trying to push down worked. The Model A decided it wanted to dance in the rain. It must have thought it 
was Gene Kelly. The back wheels slid right as the front wheels went left, and then it reversed the move ever 
so gracefully.  
Some may say the car was hydroplaning, but who knows with a Model A. It was a fun ride, like being at an 
amusement park. The women who were riding the in back seat were having such a good time, their screams 
were deafening. No damage was done, but my husband could not hear for several hours after returning to 
the hotel. However, the Model A dance must have been too much for one of the ladies; she has not been a 
passenger in the car since. 



 

 

TECHNICAL TALK with Richard Books 
 

Tech Session on April 15 @ 10 AM @ Richard Books Home- 2920 Ingelow 

Street, San Diego, CA  92106.   We will be installing the wood top and repairing the 

fuel gauge on his 1928 Model  AA Ford Truck.  Lunch will be provided, please RSVP as 

soon as possible if you can join them  Richard/Janet 619-221-8225 .  Thank  You. 

 

 

 

 

 

MYSTERY PART:  Identify this Model A part and send an 

email to Richard Books at: julianindservice@yahoo.com  with 

your answer or educated guess. Your answer may be the part 

name or an accurate description. The names of those who cor-

rectly identify the part will be placed in a box for a drawing at 

the next meeting.  Remember you must also attend the meeting 

to receive the $10 award.  
 

The part is on the left and that is a quarter to the right of it for size comparison. Good luck! 



 

 

ERA FASHIONS & LIFETYLES 1928-1931: Patty Winchester:   

 

ADVERTISING IN THE MODEL A ERA 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember to bring to 

our next month’s meeting any 

and all advertising parapher-

nalia that you may have from 

years gone past. Looking for-

ward to seeing what you may 

have to surprise me! 

Next Month:  Era Reading 

Materials- Old Books, Maga-

zines, Old Textbooks and 

Newspapers.  And anything 

else that you can think of! 

And don’t forget those fun little give aways they use to hand out for advertising; yard 

sticks, glassware anything with a company’s name or logo on it! 



 

 

For Adult’s only 
 

No matter how Risqu’e,  Some things beg to be shared. 

While travelling I stopped at a roadside restroom and 

heard the following conversation between two well 

dressed gentlemen as they were standing next to each 

other at a urinal. 
 

Although each was looking discreetly toward the wall 

the guy on the left stated “ Your circumcision was per-

formed by Dr. Bernbaum, wasn’t it?” 
 

To which the one on the right responded “ Yes, How 

did you know?” 
 

Mr. lefty answered “ We went to medical school to-

gether, He always cuts on the bias and right now your 

peeing on my shoe”. 
 

I warned you... Bill 
 

My Animus 
 

Just who is the wise-guy who conjured up the idea that 

as we grow older we enter into our GOLDEN 

YEARS ? 

At what time in our life cycle does that kick in?, and 

other than giving what little gold we have left to doc-

tors, and drug companies so they can enrich themselves 

in their golden years, it seems like a misnomer. 

Would not “ Rusty”, or “Dead broke years” be a better 

description? Or how about “Painful”, or “Out-of- war-

ranty” years? 
 

Just a thought for all the duffers, codgers, and repro-

bates in the club to dwell on. 

After all, I am one.      Bill 

Strange customs from my past. 
 

Over the years I have shared some innocent, but bazaar 

practices I remember from my youthful years. 

Another one that comes to mind is related to when cou-

ples enter into Marital Bliss.  Following the wedding 

ceremony, the bride and groom usually retreated to one 

of their parent’s homes to spend the night before de-

parting on a honeymoon trip out of town.  Knowing the 

newly-weds wanted privacy, neighbors would stand 

outside the house banging on pots, and pans until the 

couple made an appearance, handing out flowers for 

the ladies, and cigars to the men. (back then I had often 

heard smoking would stunt your growth, Perhaps that 

accounts for my short stature). 
 

Another humorous custom that did not meet with much 

favor from the new-weds was, with help from mischie-

vous family members, cow bells would be attached to 

the underside of bed springs where the couple was an-

ticipated to consummate their marriage .  (all the more 

reason to get out-of-Dodge immediately after the cere-

mony.)  Of course, even then it was a given that tin 

cans, etc. was tied to the bumper of the vehicle they 

would depart in. 
 

How times have changed over the years,   Bill Corson 

 

ONE MORE THOUGHT: 
 

A suggestion for those of us suffering from age-related 

skin brown spots. 

  Wear green, It won’t clash…Guess Who 

 

 

WELCOME  WELCOME  WELCOME 
 

James Train     
4785 Andalusia Ave.           (858) 945-2637 

San Diego, CA. 92117         james.train@gmail.com 

James has a 1929 Tudor, and is also a member of the 

Model T club, he participates in military  reenact-

ments, He was very knowledge about the era cam  

        eras at the last meeting and                     

          encouraged us to use our cameras if we 

           own one.  
    

    R J Taylor 
    1611 Lily Ave.       (619)609-54018 

    El Cajon, CA. 92021 

        Email: rjkaiser89@yahoo.com 

     RJ is the new owner of Karen                        

                 Wittkops ‘28 Sport Coupe.  We’re  

      happy to see the car on the road  

       again.   WELCOME! 



 

 

 

Note to Arlyn From Bill Corson 
 

I recently read an article in a medical journal that BBQ wreaks havoc on the gall 

bladder. 
 

Good news, Yours is gone , so enjoy.    
 

 

 

While on the subject of medical stuff: 

  In my much younger, drinking days when I would rather have bottle in front of me – than a frontal lobotomy, 

family quack admonished me to stop imbibing or I would end up an old drunk and not live long.  I reminded him 

there are more old drunks, than there are old doctors.  Point taken. 

 He invited me along to a nearby watering hole following my appointment. Drinks would be on him. 
 

P.S.   My liver is functioning normally. He has since gone to the big prescription factory in the sky. 

 

—————————————————————————————————————————————— 

TAX  DAY 
Tax Day - April 15 - was looming when an elderly women showed up at the IRS.  She said she required a thick 

stack of tax forms.   “Why so many?”   the clerk asked.  
 

“My son is stationed overseas,”   she said.   “He asked me to pick up forms for the Marines on the base.”  
 

“You shouldn’t have to do this, ” the clerk told her.  “It’s the base commander’s job to make sure that his troops    

have access to the forms they need.”  
 

“I know,” said the woman. “I’m the base commander’s mother.” 

You have a few extra days this year just in case you have been procrastinating 

Henry Ford 1863-1947  

The Ford Motor Company produced nearly five million Model A 

Fords between 1927 and 1932. The father of the company, the man with the 

concept and the drive, was Henry Ford. He adapted assembly line technol-

ogy to the automobile manufacturing process. With the resulting improved 

product quality, he lowered prices and shared profits with his workers. He 

introduced the $5 per day pay standard when others were paying only one-

half that amount. As a result, Ford workers stayed on the job and the quality 

and outflow improved even more while the workers enjoyed a better life. At 

one point in time, one-half of all cars on the roads of America were Model T 

Fords.  

Slowly, Henry Ford realized the need for a replacement for the Model T. On May 26, 1927, Ford announced the end of 

Model T production and the intention to build a superior replacement—The New Ford Car. The Model A Ford was first 

available on December 2, 1927. By 1929, Ford had regained the top position in U.S. car sales. The versatility and durabil-

ity of The New Ford car is proven by the many body styles and functions per-formed by that single design by the number 

of cars still on the road today, and by the number of enthusiasts who own and enjoy the Model A Ford.   

 

         Model “A” News, Nov/Dec 2014 

 
 



 

 

Anniversaries 
 

     Paul & Laura Abbott April 10, 1948 

     Mike & Joan Miley April 12, 1969 

     Greg & Cathy Rising April 14, 1973 

     Ladd & Carmen Graham April 11, 1992 

     Ray & JudyJo Beardslee April 25, 1998 

     Gabriel & Devin Nordquest April 16, 2011 
 

Happy Birthday  

 For Sale     1931 Model A Coupe, 12 volt 

electric system, electronic ignition.  New Op-

tima gel cell Battery.  Ford V8 synchronized 

transmission and Mitchell Overdrive.  Rebuilt brakes 

and steering by 

Hansen's Ga-

rage.  This 

Model A has 

been around the 

world.   

$ 12,500.   

Richard Books 

619-221-8225 

——————–——————————————-- 

Ford Model "A" Town Sedan Deluxe that could be a 

daily driver. It's a 98%-original survivor that comes 

with all the parts, including the original brakes 

(which were replaced with 1940 Ford hydraulics; a 

common swap). The hydraulic brakes only have 100 

miles on them - the car has been driven locally, but 

not a lot. The ticker has 19,831 miles on it as of Feb-

ruary 2017.   Model A runs well, including electrical 

and gauges. The front-end has been rebuilt, so it 

drives in a straight line. The bodywork has been 

done but for the roof, which is partially rebuilt, and 

with all the wood in place. It has one or two small 

dings from "in-passing" garage moments, and one 

spot of surface rust. It's always been garaged.  This 

Model A comes with a great pile of original docu-

mentation, including the original bill of sale, lots of 

original registration documents, manuals, and a few 

photos (with the negatives) of the original owner 

with the car in its home state of Massachusetts. 

What's it need? Mechanically, not much. It would 

probably be good to flush the fuel tank. The interior 

and roof need to be done, and the paint is old, and 

the tires are past their prime.   

 Contact Justin Fort, 619-820-7997,  

 text or call, price reduced to  $10,100  

 

 
 

 2  Bill Corson 

       Jerriann Taber 

  4  Helen Beasley 

 10  Ron Engen 

 11  Anne Di Napoli 

 19  Don Minnick 

            20  Nayola Bieber 

            24  Kris Francis 

        Fred Crone  

 26  Meripa Corson 

        Bill Hansen 

       Jim Train 

 27  Steve Cordtz 

       Donna Hanselman 

            28  Laura Abbott 

       Valarie Basham 

            29  Paul Winchester 

            30  Bill Norman 

 

Refreshments: Janet Books 
 

These members are sign up to provide 

goodies for the April 14th, meeting. 
 

  Anne DiNapoli JoBeth Stelzer 

 Sue Winnett  Clyde Marion 

 Kris Francis  Judy Norman 

MORE FOR SALE ITEMS:  Pair of 

1929 License Plates valid number and 29 Cowl 

lights.   Larry Kaiser 619-460-5233 
 

Many extra parts for Model A Ford, contact new 

member.    RJ Taylor 619-609-4018 



 

 

 

Bill Hansen’s 
Model A Ford Service & Repair 

Proudly using KR Wilson Tools for  

Dealership Quality 

 
 

 

 

14755 Mussey Grade Rd           

Ramona, Ca. 92065         

Day 760-789-8296   

E-mail lamesla@yahoo.com 
—————————————— 

Complete Rebuilding of: Engine, Transmission, 

Clutch, Rear end, Front End, Steering Box & Brakes 
 

Other Services:  Wheel Balancing, Counter  Balanced 

Crank Shafts, Engine Babbitting, Lightened Fly-

wheels, V8 Clutches, Leakless Water Pumps, Carbure-

tors, Distributors, Generators, Starters and more.   
 

CALL FOR COMPLETE LIST OF SERVICES! 

  

 

PLEASE 
 

HELP 
 

SUPPORT  
 

OUR ADVERTISER! 



 

 

 

 

 

1928            1931 

 

San Diego Model A Ford Club 

P.O. BOX 19805 

San Diego, Ca.  92159 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

               

    

 

 

 

 

 
  

    

FIRST CLASS POSTAGE 

DATED MATERIAL ENCLOSED  

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

PLEASE  
 

DRIVE 
 

SAFELY 
 

WE 
 

WANT 
 

TO SEE 
 

YOU  
 

AT THE  
 

APRIL 14TH  
 

MEETING! 
 


